From: Oblaczynski, Deborah <doblaczy@sfwmd.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, February 3, 2021 3:34 PM

To: Freeman, Kevin <kfreeman@ci.stuart.fl.us>

Cc: 'kelly.corvin@deo.myflorida.com' <kelly.corvin@deo.myflorida.com>; Ray Eubanks (ray.eubanks@deo.myflorida.com)

<ray.eubanks@deo.myflorida.com>; Stephanie Heidt (sheidt@tcrpc.org) <sheidt@tcrpc.org>; tlanahan@tcrpc.org; DEO Planning Group Email

(DCPexternalagencycomments@deo.myflorida.com) < DCPexternalagencycomments@deo.myflorida.com>

Subject: City of Stuart, DEO #21-1ESR Comments on Proposed Comprehensive Plan Amendment Package

Dear Mr. Freeman:

The South Florida Water Management District (District) has completed its review of the proposed amendment package from the City of Stuart (City). The amendment changes the land use designation on four City owned properties totaling 42.46 acres from Martin County Mobile Home, Low Density, and Medium Density to City of Stuart Conservation due to a concurrent annexation. The proposed changes do not appear to adversely impact the water resources within the District; therefore, the District has no comments on the proposed amendment package.

The District requests that the City forward a copy of the adopted amendments to the District. Please contact me if you have any questions or need additional information.

Sincerely,

Deb Oblaczynski
Policy & Planning Analyst
Water Supply Implementation Unit

Please be advised I am working from home until further notice. I can be contacted at:

South Florida Water Management District

3301 Gun Club Road West Palm Beach, FL 33406

Email: doblaczy@sfwmd.gov or

Cell Phone: 561-315-1474